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Fundraising exceeds $400,000! – 
Since the December report, we have 
received 24 new pledges or gifts 
totaling over $50,000 so we now 
have total promises, including in-
kind donations, of over $400,000 
from 206 donors.  Of this amount, 
we have actually received over 
$255,000 in cash.   As promised - in 
this Log is an up-to-date list of the 
donors (spelling mistakes fixed and 
new donors added).  Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club should be very proud of 
this effort and commitment by it 
membership to fund this fabulous 
project. 
 

Thank you in advance for 
supporting our New Building 
Program.  If you still plan to 
contribute, please send your 
donation in to your check payable 
to FBYC Building Fund to Bev 
Crump, P. O. Box 1463, Richmond, 
VA 23218. 
 

Offshore Racing Program – This 
year we will try to rebuild 
participation in our offshore racing 
program. We have had excellent 
racing participation from traditional 
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non-racers in the Leukemia Cup.  
We hope to duplicate many of the 
attractive aspects of that event for 
our normal weekend sailing events. 
We need to offer an alternative to 
windward-leeward courses 
designed for hard core racing 
sailors.  John Koedel III will be 
Fleet Captain of a reestablished 
Non-spinnaker fleet.  The class will 
have their own starts, they will be 
sent on family friendly courses, and 
everybody can assemble for the 
typical "re-race the race" party after 
the races at the new Clubhouse. 
Mayo Tabb, our PHRF measurer, 
and others will proactively assist 
the new non-spinnaker boats in 
getting the required PHRF 
certificates. Please refer to John's 
article "The Non-Spin Zone" and 
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give him or Mayo a call if you 
wish to participate or have 
questions. 
 

We will have several joint events 
with our neighboring clubs.  One 
of our spring series weekend 
races will be held off Mosquito 
Point in the Rappahannock River 
as a joint event with the 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club 
Spring Regatta.  And on the full 
moon weekend in June, FBYC 
and RRYC plan a long distance 
race - beginning at Mosquito 
Point and rounding Smith Point, I 
believe - designed to appeal to 
both spinnaker and non-spinnaker 
fleets. 
 

New Rule 26 Starting 
Procedure– All our racing this 
year, except whistle starts, will 
use the new Rule 26 starting 
procedure. No longer will there be 
a 10-minute Warning Gun, a 5-
minute Prep Gun and the Start.  
We will now have the 5-minute 
Warning Gun with the class flag, 
the 4-minute Prep Gun and "P" 
flag, the 1-minute horn and 
lowering of the "P" flag, and the 
Starting Gun and lowering the 
class flag.  And the next start will  

(continued on page 3) 
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Membership 
Final Approval 
Mr. Robert P. (Rob) Whittemore 
moved up from Family Membership to 
Active Membership. 
Circulation 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey C. Baechler, 
11100 Lady Allison Lane, Midlothian, 
VA, 23113. Jeff & Lisa have a 7-year 
old son named Adam and they hope he 
will become involved in the Junior 
program. Jeff began sailing E-Scows 
at an early age in New York State. He 
has also had experience crewing in 
San Francisco Bay races and in ocean 
races. The Baechlers currently own a 
powerboat but hope to own a sailboat 
in the next few years. Sponsors: An-
thony Sakowski, William H. Brewer. 
Resignations 
Dr. Peter M. Filsinger, Mr & Mrs. 
St. George B. Pinckney, Mr. & Mrs. 
James G. Stikeleather, III. 
Juniors Moving Up: 
Ensign L. Parker Garrett, 2011 Hwy. 
17 North, #1800, Mount Pleasant, SC, 
29466, moved up from Family Mem-
bership to Military Membership after 
graduating from the U.S. Naval Acad-
emy in Annapolis, MD. Parker will 
serve in the U.S. Navy for five years. 
He is the son of Waddy and Connie 
Garrett and has been a member of 
FBYC all of his life. He owns a Byte 
and was instrumental in obtaining ac-
tive fleet status for the Byte Class in 
1997. The Byte Class won the Patrick 
A. Gibson Memorial Trophy that year. 
During the years that Parker was a Jun-
ior member, he was awarded The 
Henry E. Hutcheson, Jr. Memorial Tro-
phy (4 times) and the Young Salt Tro-
phy (5 times). 
Mr. Robert P. (Rob) Whittemore, 
1299 Swan Lake Drive, #106, Char-
lottesville, VA, 22902, moved up from 
Family Membership to Active Mem-
bership. Rob is the son of Case and 
Anne Whittemore and has been a 
member of FBYC all of his life. He 
owns a Laser and a Mobjack and is an 
active racing sailor. During the years 
that Rob was a Junior member, he was 
awarded the The Henry E. Hutcheson, 
Jr. Memorial Trophy, The Baker 
Bowl, The Hicks Trophy (2 times), 
The Reid A. Dunn Trophy (3 times), 
The L. Wood Bedell Trophy (2 times), 
and the Competition Trophy. 

that some of the Junior dates have not yet 
been finalized. Anyone with changes in the 
Sailing Schedule should get in touch with 
him as soon as possible. 
NEW BUSINESS – David Hazlehurst 
stated that the Bylaws list the Historian and 
Publicity Chair as one position. Since we 
have two different members serving in these 
positions, David asked for a motion to 
change the Bylaws to show two different 
positions. The Board passed this motion. 
  Dick Cole then pointed out that there is no 
listing and job description in the Bylaws for 
the Cruising Division Lieutenant Com-
mander. The Board approved Sam Stoak-
ley’s motion that this position and job de-
scription be added to the Bylaws. 
   

BYLAWS CHANGES – January 8, 2002 
The Board voted that the position of Histo-
rian-Publicity Chairman as set forth in the 
Bylaws would be divided into two separate 
positions because we have a different mem-
ber appointed for each job. 
 HISTORIAN:  The Historian shall be 
appointed by the Commodore. He shall write 
an account of the Club's activities for presen-
tation at the annual meeting. The history shall 
be maintained in a separate binder and shall 
include the roster of the Board, the racing 
schedule, copies of minutes of the monthly 
Board meetings and the annual meeting, bul-
letins and copies of the Log, and a scrapbook 
of pertinent news clippings and photographs 
of Club activities. The history shall be filed 
in the Club's archives at the end of the annual 
meeting. 
 PUBLICITY CHAIRMAN:  The 
Publicity Chairman shall be appointed by the 
Commodore. He shall try to obtain news 
coverage of opening day, the annual one-
design regatta, the annual meeting and other 
significant events. He shall report race results 
to the media immediately. He shall delegate 
his newsgathering and reporting duties to 
others when he is unable to discharge them 
himself. Every effort should be made to pro-
ject a favorable image of the Club to the pub-
lic as well as to the boating fraternity. 
 

The Board voted to officially add the posi-
tion of Cruising Division Lieutenant Com-
mander to the Bylaws. 
 CRUISING DIVISION LIEUTEN-
ANT COMMANDER:  The Cruising Divi-
sion Lieutenant Commander shall be ap-
pointed by the Commodore. He shall perform 
such duties as may be assigned by the Cruis-
ing Division Commander. 

BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
January 8, 2002- Wachovia Bank 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Vice-
Commodore Dick Cole. 
The next membership meeting will be held 
on February 11, 2002 at 6:30 p.m. at Eliza-
beth Staas’ home. 
DOCKS - Gordon Nelson asked for guidance 
on the weight limits for the dry sail lift and 
hoist. They are rated at 8000 lbs. but the in-
tent is that they not be operated above 6000 
lbs. except on rare occasions. There was also 
a discussion concerning a proposal to install 
hoists on existing slips to allow racers to dry 
sail their boats. Based on the generally unfa-
vorable response to this proposal over the 
past four weeks, it was decided not to spend 
any monies on permit applications. 
SOCIAL - Mike Calkins needs a volunteer 
to chair the Annual Meeting/Awards Party. 
GROUNDS - Virgil decorated two of the 
club’s 420’s west of Jackson Cr. flag pole, as 
well as the pole, which provided a colorful 
addition to the club over the holiday season. 
WINTER PROGRAM - Tucker Thompson 
will present a program Feb. 8 on race tactics 
and strategy and will present a program for 
the Juniors in March. Alain Vincey and Scott 
Collins are making plans for the FBYC Fair 
to be held at the club on March 23. 
NEW BUILDING - Construction is on 
schedule and the building should be ready by 
Opening Day. 
OFFSHORE DIVISION –Allan Heyward 
briefly discussed a plan to actively recruit 
sailors with cruising boats to come out and 
race PHRF Non-Spinnaker. John Koedel, III 
will serve as Fleet Captain for that group. 
ONE DESIGN DIVISION – Jay Buhl now 
has the Fleet Captains’ names for five of the 
six fleets. 
CRUISING DIVISION – The Bermuda 
High Party will be held February 15 at Wil-
low Oaks Country Club. Sam Stoakley has 
volunteers to chair all of the 2002 cruises. 
JUNIOR PROGRAM – Jan Monnier dis-
cussed a proposed Bylaws change which 
would add two assistants. Dick Cole further 
explained that Jan’s title would be changed to 
Junior Division Commander and the assis-
tants would be committee positions as Junior 
Division Lieutenant Commander and Junior 
Division Race Committee Chair. These 
changes will be presented to the Board for a 
vote at the February meeting. 
CBYRA DELEGATE – Tom Roberts is 
working on the final notice of races to submit 
to CBYRA. Dick Cole stated that the off-
shore and one design schedules are firm but 
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(continued from page 1) 
 

not necessarily follow in 5     
minutes.  It will take some 
study - both for our fleets and 
our skippers - to learn the new 
system.  Paul Howle is outfit-
ting Mr. Roberts with more flag 
halyards and we should be 
ready to start!  More informa-
tion is available on our web site 
and http://www.ussailing.org/
racemgt/rule_26_starting/
index.htm 
 

Events - Please join the upcom-
ing winter program events at the 
Columbian Business Confer-
ence Center and the Bermuda 
High party.  And save April 12-
13 as a special weekend for 
FBYC. We plan a Commission-
ing Ceremony and big seated 
dinner party after Opening Day 
on Saturday April 13.  When 
you see the notice, please 
promptly reserve your place at 
the table as we celebrate our 
new Clubhouse.  
 
 
        Membership 

           (continued from page 2) 
 
Secretary Elizabeth Staas will 
be holding the February  
membership meeting on 
Monday , February 11 at 6:30 
p.m. at her home at 4300 
Fitzhugh Avenue in Richmond. 
Anyone needing applications or 
further information to share 
with 7913 or by email at 
prospective members can 
contact Elizabeth at (804) 278-
9848 or estaas@mediaone.net 
or Mary Spencer at (804) 740-
7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net 

THE WINTER PROGRAM CONTINUES: 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT, FEBRUARY 8TH
 

 

 AT THE  
COLUMBIAN BUSINESS & CONFERENCE 

CENTER,  
FBYC PRESENTS: 

 
    AN EVENING WITH TUCKER THOMPSON 
 
IN CASE YOU MISSED IT IN JANUARY, IT WAS AN EXCITING 
TIME WHEN TUCKER CAME AND SPOKE ABOUT PREPERA-
TION IN SAILING.  HE COVERED EVERYTHING FROM PRE-
PARING FOR THE OVERNIGHT CRUISE TO PUTTING TO-
GETHER A TEAM FOR A SIGNET REGATTA.  HIS ENERGY 
FILLED THE ROOM AS SAILORS RECEIVED FIRST HAND 
KNOWLEDGE OF HOW TO TAKE THEIR SAILING SKILLS TO 
THE NEXT LEVEL.   
 
BUT, IT’S NOT TOO LATE… 
 
DON’T MISS THIS MONTH’S EVENT AS TUCKER SHOWS MOV-
IES THAT HIGHLIGHT WHAT BAY SAILING IS ALL ABOUT.  
THIS IS A SURE FIRE WAY TO GET YOUR CREW FIRED UP 
FOR THE UP COMING SEASON.  AND WHILE YOU’RE THERE, 
ENJOY ANOTHER EXQUISITE DINNER BY ALAIN VINCEY.   
 
    SOCIAL:       6:00-7:00 PM         ADMISSION:  $10 
    DINNER:      7:00-7:30 PM         DINNER:         $10 
    PROGRAM: 7:30-9:00 PM         CASH BAR 
 
LOCATION:  THE COLUMBIAN BUSINESS &  

   CONFERENCE CENTER 
   2324 PUMP ROAD, RICHMOND 

 
AND……. 
 
   Saturday, March 2nd 
 

        JUNIOR DAY WITH TUCKER THOMPSON 
     12:00 to 4:00 p.m.  
                               Pizza and Soda 
               Columbian Business & Conference Center  
 

                        For details: Alain Vincey, (804) 233-4015 
                                         anvincey@mediaone.net  
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 Foreword to FBYC History 
By Jere Dennison  

 
Having been enticed by our persuasive Commodore Scott to con-
tribute a series of history columns to the Log about the formative 
years of FBYC, I will cheerfully comply.  As a clubmember 
since 1955, I suppose my credentials at least partially (but not 
uniquely) qualify me to undertake this task.  However, major 
credit must be given to MacDonald Wellford, a founding mem-
ber and early club historian, who fanatically maintained scrap-
books on club history from its inception in 1939 until the late 
1960’s.  Mac kindly loaned these scrapbooks to me before his 
death, and these will be source for much of the material dealing 
with the early years of the club’s existence.  Second credit must 
go to the Richmond Times-Dispatch and News-Leader, both of 
which newspapers covered club racing and social activities in 
extensive detail until about 1970 and whose articles were rever-
ently pasted onto the pages of Mac’s scrapbooks.   
 
While not the region’s oldest yacht club, at age 63 we are cer-
tainly one of the senior sailing institutions on the Chesapeake 
Bay.  The story of the Fishing Bay Yacht Club spans an era from 
prior to World War II when wooden racing yachts carried Egyp-
tian cotton sails, through the rapid transition to fiberglass hulls 
and Dacron sails on aluminum masts in the 1950’s and 60’s, and 
into the present day when exotic high-tech materials dominate 
marine-construction.  To many of us older (and I do hesitate to 
say old) folks, perhaps the early history will not seem so ancient.  
But to the youngsters currently enrolled in our Junior Program, 
63 years is an almost incomprehensible period of time in the 
same manner as the turn of the 20th century prior to WWI ap-
peared to me as a youthful member of FBYC.  So there is lots to 
tell during those long intervening years.... 

Pictured here is the schooner “Nighthawk” shown on race com-
mittee duty for the cruising division during UYC’s Virginia 
Sailing Regatta in 1944 off Urbanna. 
 
                The Schooner Nighthawk 

By Jere Dennison 
 

Our club began life, not as the Fishing Bay Yacht Club, but as 
the Urbanna Sailing Association in 1939 under the loom of 
imminent hostilities in Europe and Asia.  Within a year, the 
Association incorporated as the Urbanna Yacht Club.  The club 
had an enrollment of 35 sailing yachts and 63 members, had 
rented quarters in Urbanna, and had joined the Chesapeake Bay 
Yacht Racing Association.  Within three years, an active racing 
program was severely curtailed by the outbreak of World War 
II, and many of our members joined the armed services, repre-
senting practically every branch of America’s fighting forces.   
 
Remarkably, two boats enrolled in the club’s yacht squadron 
were active duty participants in the war effort. Both the schoo-
ner “Nighthawk” and “Windflower,” under the ensign of the 
United States Coast Guard, made gallant records under sail in 
hunting down the submarine wolf packs which were destroying 
Allied shipping off the Virginia capes. The “Nighthawk” was 
commanded by J. Rucker Ryland, who resigned from the office 
of Commodore to accept his charge, and his second in com-
mand was Joseph L. Kelly, Jr., who resigned as Secretary to 
put to sea. As explained in Richard “Jud” Henderson’s book, 
Chesapeake Sails – A History of Yachting on the Bay: “Many 
of the Bay’s larger sailing yachts were donated to the U.S. 
Coast Guard for antisubmarine patrol.  Known as the Coastal 
Picket Patrol or Corsair Fleet, these yachts conscripted into 
wartime service were mostly able sailing vessels that could stay 
at sea for long periods of time.  They could not be detected by 
submarines from the turning of a screw.  On the other hand, the 
sailing yachts, fitted with sonar and radiophones, could detect 
and report U-boats; they discouraged the German subs from 
surfacing near shore to use their deck guns or charge their bat-
teries.” 
 

The story of the Virginia Sailing Regatta will follow in a future 
issue. 

Save Our Youth Sailors 
)continued from page 10) 
The implications of this case history are serious. Is every owner 
of "just the right size" boat destined to a life of crime and even-
tual damnation? Is the ownership of a Radial the only chance at a 
decent life for the typical youth sailor in today's world? These 
are tough questions. The decision is yours. The kids are yours. 
The responsibility is yours. Please make the right choice for your 
kids. If you have extra time and compassion, please help other 
parents avoid the pitfalls of products that look like the real thing 
but just are not quite as good. 
  

Sail a Radial or Die in Jail 

                           Small Boat Storage 
 

There are two types of Small Boat Storage Racks located in the 
Small Boat Parking Lot, one is designed for Optis and one for 
Lasers and Bytes.  It is important the Racks are used properly so 
our capacity is maximized. During clean up day this spring, 
boats presently on the incorrect rack will be relocated to the 
proper rack.  Rack numbers (located on each rack) and boat 
numbers (located on the stern of  hulls) will be logged. Owners 
should make note of the Rack number(s) assigned to them. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
Jay Buhl, One Design Division Commander 
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BERMUDA HIGH PARTY  

 
 Friday, February 15, 2002      7:00 PM 

                                       Willow Oaks Country Club “Old House” 
6228 Forest Hill Avenue 

Richmond, VA 23225 
 

It is time to get together with old friends from Fishing Bay Yacht Club and make new ones for the up-
coming sailing season. Please make plans now to attend this year’s BERMUDA HIGH PARTY. Bring 
your friends, racing crews, and fellow cruisers to this cocktail buffet. We have an elegant location at the 
“Old House” at Willow Oaks Country Club. This is  an excellent opportunity to make plans for the vari-
ous FBYC events for the coming year. Plans include delicious hors d’oeuvres, and an open bar. 
Coat &Tie/ Cocktail attire recommended 
 
 
 
Please reserve your spot and help us with planning by sending your check, NO LATER THAN Friday, 
February 8 th, payable to “Fishing Bay Yacht Club” to: 

Sam Stoakley 
403 Wishart Court 

Richmond, VA 23229 
(804) 754-1407 or sstoakley@mediaone.net 

Please call if you need directions. 
Cost is $25 per person (food, drinks, music and fun included) 
Please send the below form with your payment to Sam Stoakley                                     

no later than February 8th.  
 
                                                BERMUDA HIGH PARTY REGISTRATION 
 
Names:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Total Payment Enclosed @ $25 each: ________________________ 
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Donors to Fishing Bay Yacht Club Building Fund - at 1/28/02 
 

Chesapeake 
Jonathan Bryan, III In Memory of Elisabeth Anderson Bryan  

   Brent & Lindsay Halsey    
Mackenzie Elizabeth & Kimberly O'Connor Karn 

    Whitey & Nancy Lipscomb     
Jim & Anne Rogers    Strother & Evie Scott  

 

Piankatank 
Norwood & Marguerite Davis    Waddy & Connie Garrett     

Rick & Stacey Farinholt    Pat & Peggy Karn    Bill & Lydia Strickland 
 

Fishing Bay 
Ben & Lucile Ackerly    Bill & Alicia Archer    Steve & Judy Buis   

  Mac & Gay Butler     
Bev & Susan Crump    The Norwood Davis III Family 

 Jack & Craig Dozier    Lester & Marsha Hudgins    
Randy & Rossie Hutcheson    David & Mary Carter Lee 

                                                                                                            Case & Anne Marie Whittemore 
 

Jackson Creek 
Ned & Jane Abbe    Peter & Marcia Alcorn    Ken & Jeannie Alcott    Paul Andersen    Bob & Janice Aron   Jim & Katherine Black     

Tim Blackwood    Larry, Vickie, David & Berkeley Blanchard    Tom & Mary Virginia Bliley    Katie & Russell Branch     
The William H. Brewer Family    Mary Catherine  & Benjamin Buhl    John & Nancy Buhl    George & Lyons Burke     

Lowndes & Mary Burke    Stuart & Cynthia Burnett    Geoff & Allene Cahill    Michael & Kelley Calkins    Noel & Meg Clinard     
Mason & Julie Chapman    Kevin & Travers Cliborne   Dick & Jean Cole    Anne & Bill Collins    John E. Corey    Jim & Jane Covington    

Cyane & Will Crump    Mark & Debbie Cycotte    T. J. Daly    Owen & Anne Davidson    Clark Dennison   Jere & Paula Dennison     
Victor & Jane DeNunzio    Bob & Kate Duval    Jan Monnier & Mike Fehn    Jay & Sally Fiedler    John & Carter Felvey    Janie J. Brench    

The Christopher L. Gaenzle Family    Stuart and Kirsten Gregory    Chip & Jane Hall    Jeanne B. Hamilton    Cam & Dixie Hoggan     
Walter & Mary Anne Hooker    Marc, Jane Kelly & Michael Hotchkiss    Happy & Kenzie Hubard    Robert & Elizabeth Hull    

 Michelle & Claiborne Irby    Matt & Betty Jenkins    Charles II, Stella, Charles III, Duncan & Robert Jones    Wes & Nell Jones     
Bob & Arlene Kates    Blake & Miles Kimbrough    John & Fay Koedel    David & Jenny Levet    Ian G. Lorimer    Jim & Tara Lytle     

Doug & Julie McPherson     Roy & Elaine Meyer    Douglas & Lori Moyer    Frank & Betsy Murphy    Gordon & Sheila Nelson     
C.M. Kinloch Nelson    Paul F. Nezi    Ed & Diane O’Connor    Marshall & Beth Orr    Tom & Gray Payne    J.P. & Liza Perrin     

Mike Plenninger    Jim Poindexter & Susan Cologne    David G. Porter    Memory of Allen R. Potts by Mrs. Allen R. Potts     
Rives & Nancy Potts    Rip & Doris Radcliffe    Jim & Jean Reid    Wayland & Maggie Rennie    Larry & Liz Richardson     

Denton & Susan Roberts    Tom & Norma Roberts and Family    Bob & Peg Rock    Penn & Laurie Rogers    Peter & Elizabeth Roughton    
Tony & Kate Sakowski and Family    Memory of Andy Sinnickson by Marie Sinnickson MacLeod    Preston & Kate Smith     

Bill & Mary Spencer    Andrew & Elizabeth Staas    J.A. & Elizabeth Stalnaker    Sam & Nancy Stoakley     
Pam, Eliza, and Willard Strickland & O.C. Stewart, Jr.    Memory of W. Harry Schwarzschild, Jr. by Kitty, Katie and Tracy     

Mayo Tabb    The Tad Thompson Family    Alain & Nancy Vincey    Christopher A. Webb    
 Phil Webb Family    Arthur & Evie Wilton    Murray & Diane Wright 

 

Clubhouse 
Madeleine and Graeme Alderman    Richard H. Arnold    Sharon H. Bauer    Temple & Lynn Bayliss    Dick & Andy Bennett     

John & Yvonne Berry    William W. Berry    Terrence G. Blackwood    Gary B. Bokinsky    Allen & Alta Bower    Bill & Leslie Bowie     
The Jeff Branflick Family    Joseph C. Brown    Dr. & Mrs. Walter E. Bundy, III    Mike Camp & Sydney Fleischer     

Memory of Bill Carneal    James & Brenda Christmas    Francis L. Church    Dr. & Mrs. Richard M. Clary    Ken & Adrienne Cloud     
Chris & Julie Coffing    Caroline Collins    Russ & Margaret Collins    Scott & Danyelle Collins    John R. Congdon, Jr.    

Guy & Melanie Crittenden    Van & Lynn Crosby    William R. Curdts    A. Duncan Curtiss    Byrd & Ann Davenport    Christopher Davis    
Chris & Barb Dawson    John D. Dodge II    Bill & Dot Egelhoff    John & Nancy Fitzgerald    Parker Garrett    Caroline Garrett     

Tom & Susan Gayner    Todd & Lynne Gehr    C. Stephenson Gillispie, Jr.    Frank & Oriana Hargrove    Henry H. Harrell     
David & June Hazlehurst    Allan & Lolly Heyward    Mike Hill    Oliver Hitch    Auzville Jackson, Jr.    Ronald & Ruthanna Jenkins     

Trip & Conway Jennings    Bob & Arlene Kates    Donald & Audrey King    John & Kara Koedel    Douglas Ian Margargee     
Frank McCarthy    J. Burke McCormick    Robert & Susan McKinney    Thurston & Corell Moore    Steve & Jean Morrisett    

 James & Joalyn Mullins    Christopher W. Newton    Eliot & Annette Norman    Tom & Sue O’Connell    Tim & Pamela Oksman     
Bill & Liz Perkins    Terrence & Joanne Quinn    Peter & Alexa Quinn    Edward E. Ralston    Chuck Raynor    Laurie & Barbara Rennie    

Tom & Elaine Roberts    Michael Schmidt and Deborah Barker    Doug Selden    Thad & Totty Shelly    James G. Stikeleather     
Jeff and Jana Thomas    Matt & Nancy Thompson    Ray & Pat Toms    Winston Trice    Jason & Magdi Vandenberg    

Bob Walker & Debbie Holloman    Fred & Susie Warne    Mark & Joanna Wensell    George & Alison Wheeler    
Jack & Deborah Willey    Frank & Robbie Wood, Jr.    Jake & Kara Zerkel 
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                        Opening Day Weekend 
The kickoff for Opening Day Weekend is Friday night, April 12th.  
We are planning to have Friday night rendezvous' at the Club this 
season. These will be casual get togethers and we encourage every-
one to bring an appetizer and share. Cocktails are BYOB and we will 
supply mixers.   
  

Opening Day and the Commissioning Celebration take place on 
Saturday April 13th. Late in the afternoon we will have the Bless-
ing of the Fleet and then everyone is invited to the Ribbon Cutting 
and Commissioning Ceremony. We encourage everyone to dress for 
the events, blue blazers for the men and dressy casual for the women. 
There will be refreshments and activities for the whole family, in-
cluding music and dancing.  We will also be having an elegant 
seated dinner prepared by Chef Alain Vincey, by reservation only.  
    

For Saturday's events we will be sending out invitations with reply 
cards, these need to be returned with payment.  Seating is limited, if 
responses aren't in by on time, we can't guarantee dinner.   
More information will be published in the March newsletter. 

GEAR UP FOR THE 2002 SAILING SEASON  
AT THE 

 

1st ANNUAL FISHING BAY BAZAAR 
 

LOCATION:  FISHING BAY YACHT CLUB    
                                (DELTAVILLE, VA) 
WHEN:  SATURDAY, MARCH 23RD 
TIME:  10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
 

JOIN SAILORS FROM ALL AROUND THE AREA AS WE 
PREPARE FOR ANOTHER GREAT SEASON ON THE WA-
TER. 

 

• BRING YOUR OLD SAILS, EQUIPMENT, AND MISC. 
ITEMS AND SELL IT IN THE RUMAGE SALE.  RE-
MEMBER THAT ONE SAILOR’S JUNK IS ANOTHER 
SAILOR’S TREASURE.   

• COME AND DISPLAY THAT BOAT THAT YOU HAVE 
BEEN TRYING TO SELL OVER THE WINTER.   

• DUST OFF THOSE SAILING SKILLS AS YOU PRE-
PARE FOR ANOTHER SEASON AT THE BOOTHS SET 
UP BY FISHING BAY’S OWN RACING AND CRUIS-
ING DIVISIONS AND THE JUNIOR PROGRAM. 

• PURCHASE THOSE LAST MINUTE ITEMS AND 
EQUIPMENT FROM LOCAL MERCHANTS. 

• SOCIALIZE AND SWAP STORIES WITH THOSE SAIL-
ORS FROM AROUND THE BAY. 

• AND, ENJOY A SEAFOOD BUFFET PREPARED BY 
FBYC’S OWN ALAIN VINCEY. 

   

ADMISSION:  FREE 
SEAFOOD BUFFET:  $10 
CASH BAR 
 

FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 
ALAIN VINCEY @ 804-233-4015  
SCOTT COLLINS @ 804-282-1165 

New Starting Sequence Rules Seminar 
 

Sunday, March 3rd, 2002 
1:00 to 3:00 pm at Fannie's House, FBYC 
Speaker is John Beery. 
This seminar will cover the new rules (2001-2004) 
reguarding the starting sequence.  All racers are urged to 
attend. This will be the only seminar we will offer on 
starting sequences. 
Coming in April: Mr. Roberts boat-handling training 

                   Paying your dues the easy way 
We are well past December when we get cards with seasons greet-
ings from family, friends and neighbors of yesteryear, coupled with 
the always welcome bill from Fishing Bay YC for dues and fees for 
2002. What joy, but there is more to come. We are now at the time of 
the year when your Grounds, Junior, Race and Social Committee 
Chairs will be calling you to ask for help to support our 2002 events. 
Let me quantify this need, starting with race committees. We will 
need to staff at least 57 race committees with up to six members on 
most. This means that every  family is a candidate for a race commit-
tee assignment, either as an active participant or as a crew member in 
training. And for each of our regattas we need a social chair to handle 
the on-shore activities. Beyond this there are major activities, like 
Opening Day, the Memorial Day weekend events, the July 4 Long 
Distance race, the Annual One Design Regatta, the Stingray Point 
Regatta and the Indian Summer Regatta when we need way more 
than the normal level of help. Beyond this we need help with 
Grounds clean-up and the biggest event of all, Junior week. Our mes-
sage is simple. We need help from each and every member to support 
our programs both in 2002 and every year thereafter. For the past five 
years we have told applicants for membership that they are 
expected to put in two days of duty each year to support club activi-
ties. And we expect the same level of commitment from members 
who joined before 1997. Please accept every opportunity you are  

                2002 SPRING CLEAN-UP PLANNED 
                            FOR MARCH 16TH 
 

On March 16th at 9:00 a.m. we will have our Spring clean-up of the 
grounds, house and docks. Plans are to clean up the grounds, plant 
grass seed, prune shrubs and do some minor painting. If anyone 
would like to donate perennials, such as daylillies or other ground 
covers please bring them. Also, we'll clean up the porches and out-
side furniture, and nail down boards on the docks. So bring your 
shovels, rakes, chain saws and hammers to get your club ready for 
the 2002 season. 
David Hazlehurst and Dick Cole will provide the volunteers with 
breakfast and lunch. Please email Bob Kates at 
scam97109@yahoo.com or call 804-776-6950. 

                Unclaimed Boats: 
 

#1- Fiberglass "Atlantic" dinghy, approx.6'6" long,   off-
white hull, lt. blue inside, number VA3251AF  on bow.    

#2- Wood sailing dinghy, approx. 9'6" long, white hull,  
faded blue bottom,black waterline stripe, varnish  rub 
rails, off-white inside 
  

To claim, please call Debbie Cycotte at 804-776-7098 
or e-mail dcycotte@yahoo.com  After MARCH 15th, 
they will be moved off club property and disposed of.  

offered to help with our programs. You will enjoy being a 
participant and its a great way to meet other members. 
David Hazelhuirst, Rear-Commodore 
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           Junior CornerJunior CornerJunior CornerJunior Corner 
              with Coach Blake 
 
    Hey there everyone!  As most of you 
know, I'm down in South Carolina 
right now at the College of Charleston 
sailing on the varsity team.  We are 
currently ranked third in the nation be-
hind Harvard and Old Dominion, and 
the competition is incredible! 
    College sailing practice is a little dif-
ferent from what we do at Fishing 
Bay.  Here, the coaches do their job for 
one reason and one reason only...to 
win.  For those of you that were in the 
racing class this past Junior Week, re-
member how we used to tack every time 
the whistle was blown for about five 
minutes?...remember how boring we all 
thought it was?...some days we'll go out 
for practice and do that for two hours 
straight! 
    Just to give you an idea of what it's 
like being at college on the sailing team, 
I will tell you what I do every day down 
here.  First, I get up and go to all of my 
classes.  After class I grab a quick lunch 
and head to practice.  Practice lasts from 
two until six every day, and then I go 
back home and eat dinner.  After dinner 
it's homework and some very needed 
sleep.  Sound like fun?...this has been 
the best time of my life! 
    I know you're all having a great 
school year and I can't wait to see you 
all next summer! 
                -Blake Kimbrough  
             MrByteMan@aol.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    2002 Results from the J29 Class: 
                 (out of 17 boats) 
 

    Case Whittemore  Patriot       5th  
    Bob Wardwell      Killshot      7th 
    Paul Andersen      Titillation   9th 
    Jay McArdle         Fast Lane   13th 

                                    Non-Spin Zone 
                                          with John Koedel (the young one) 
 
Raising the Non-Spinnaker Fleet from the Deep – I would like to introduce my-
self as the new Non-Spinnaker Fleet Captain.  My goal this year is to bring the non-
spinnaker fleet back to the racecourse for all events.  Last year we had a pretty good 
showing for the major events such as Leukemia Cup and Stingray Point Regatta.  
We want to have that same energy and participation present for the other events as 
well.  It’s the crew of these boats, either friends, spouses or children, who will be the 
next generation of racers at FBYC. 
 

My first step is to take down one of the hurdles, getting your PHRF rating.  I admit 
that I picked up the application 3 times last year before I generated the energy to 
take the measurements and fill it out.  It’s actually quite easy if you know who to 
turn to.  Simple, contact me or Mayo Tabb to get an application.  We will help you 
fill it out.  PHRF will only accept an application from our PHRF representative, 
Mayo Tabb. 
 

The goal I have set for myself is to get 10 new boats rated this year.  My campaign is 
going to be personal.  I will contact you by phone, gauge your interest, help you 
along, and encourage your participation.  I want the fleet to have fun and welcome 
all suggestions on how to do it.  
 

PHRF Application: 
Mayo Tabb:  (804) 285-0404 mayo.tabb@liebert.com 
John Koedel:  (804) 288-1565 jgkoedel@yahoo.com 

Following more than two years of discussion amongst Laser sailors world-wide the Interna-
tional Laser Class Association has approved changes to the rigging that make it easier to 
change cunningham, outhaul and vang settings. All you ever wanted to know and were afraid 
to ask About this can be found on     www.laser.org     still a favorite web site for some club 
members. And predictably the North American region is home to a large number of Laser 
owners and the Hyannis YC will host the World and Masters Championships in September, 
2002. A growing number of young light weights plus some old not so light weights are using 
radial rigs, ideal for sailors in the 125-145 lb weight range. A tongue in cheek article from the 
North American Class Office in Austin, Texas recommending a Laser Radial versus a com-
petitive "just the right size" boat follows. Read and Enjoy… David Hazelhurst 
 

Save Our Youth Sailors                                               from Fred Shroth 
 

Here at the Laser class office we are concerned about our youth sailors. 
Their highly impressionable young minds are like blank slates waiting for our 
chalk marks. We must be positive in our influence. We must consider our mission. 
In the interest of those youth, we offer the following case histories. The names have 
been changed to protect the guilty. Little Johnny and Little Bobby had parents who 
wanted to expose their kids to sailing. Little Johnny's parents bought a boat that 
looked a lot like a Laser and was "just his size." Little Bobby's parents bought a Ra-
dial. Little Johnny got to sail in a couple regattas where other kids had "just the right 
size" boats, but mostly the fleets were not very big and when his parents took him 
around North America he found many places with no fleet at all. Little Bobby found 
Radials everywhere. He not only had the opportunity to sail with other kids but he 
found out that he could sometimes race with grandfathers and great grandmothers 
who had migrated back to Radials as they became too fragile to sail Lasers. These 
old sailors taught Bobby lots of great stuff about tactics, weather conditions, boat 
handling, and some of the old geezers actually turned out to be pretty cool. Bobby 
discovered that sailing was something he could do until he was at least 80 years old 
and after that...who knows?  
  

During the winter when Johnny and Bobby turned 14 they each grew about six 
inches in height and put on about 50 pounds. They outgrew all their clothes 
and when summer arrived, they discovered that they had also outgrown their 
 
(continued on page 10) 
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                      February 2002February 2002February 2002February 2002 
  Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2   Groundhog 
             Day 

3 4  ESPN2: 12pm 
      Volvo Ocean   
       Race, Leg 3 

5 6 7 8  
 
Winter Program 
        Tucker  
     Thompson 

9 

10 11 12 13        Ash  
        Wednesday 

14 
 
 
 Miami Boat Show 

15 
 
    Bermuda High 
         Party    

16 

17 18    President’s  
               Day 

19 
 
 
 Miami Boat Show 

20 21 22 23 
 
     FrontRunner 
     Midwinter’s 

24 
 
     FrontRunner 
     Midwinter’s 

25 26 27 28  
          LEAP 

Mar. 2 
    Junior Day  
          with 
Tucker Thompson 

Save Our Youth Sailors 
(c0ntinued from page 9) 
 

sailboats. One of the old men who Bobby had befriended 
while sailing his Radial had a spare Laser rig and a pretty 
good sail and made a deal with Bobby. If Bobby would mow 
the lawn once a week at the old fellow's summer cottage, 
Bobby could keep the Laser rig and the geezer would throw 
in a new sail for CORK. Bobby kept the lawn mowed all 
summer, learned about responsibility and had a great time at 
CORK sailing with his new Laser sail. 
Meanwhile Johnny discovered that he needed to buy an en-
tire new boat to replace his "just the right size" boat. He did-
n't know anybody who wanted to buy his old boat and to 
make matters worse, all the friends he had made while sail-
ing his "just the right size" boat had also outgrown their 
boats. Johnny's parents were broke from buying all those 
new clothes, and they were putting what spare money they 
did have into Johnny's college fund.  
The now "a little too big for the boat" kids started losing 
races to younger smaller kids. They found this intolerable 
and became frustrated with the entire sport of sailing. Their 
self-esteem was ruined and they started hanging out in pool 
halls, alleys and abandoned buildings.  

 
Johnny was eventually caught in that grotesque chain of events that 
was later shown all over the world as "Cops: The Movie."  Johnny's 
parents spent the college fund and also ended up selling the house, 
the farm, their cars and worst of all their Jean Belliveau, Maurice 
Richard, and Wayne Gretsky rookie cards. 
In the following years while Johnny was making license plates and 
serving as a special friend for his fellow inmates, Bobby was near-
ing graduation at Esteemed University and doing an internship in 
the office of another sailor who owned a Fortune 100 company. 
When Bobby was nominated as a Rhodes scholar, the company 
bought a house near the English school and supplied the 
sailing team with a new fleet of Lasers every year. Johnny escaped 
from prison and headed to Texas where he was caught stealing 
beer during a Laser regatta, given the death penalty and refused 
clemency by the Bush Twins who were then serving as the Attorney 
General and Governor of Texas. Bobby made it back to North 
America just in time to fly to Texas with Johnny's mother (Johnny's 
father had committed suicide after Johnny's fourth drug conviction) 
to witness Johnny's execution. The execution was unique in Texas 
history as there were no protestors surrounding the gates and it was 
performed by the winning contestant from Regis Philbin's TV game 
show titled "Who Wants to Kill Off Johnny on the Air". 
(continued on page 6) 
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TradewindsTradewindsTradewindsTradewinds    
BURGEES for sale 
 
X-Small 8" x 12"       $12.00 
Small 10” x 15”           $13.00 
Medium 12" x 18"       $15.00 
Large 16" x 24"           $18.00 
X-Large 24" x 36"       $44.00 
Burgee w/sleeve 
              30" x 48"       $55.00  
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
 P.O. Box 29186 
 Richmond, VA 23242 
 

Wanted to buy: Used Optimist 
Contact Tony Sakowski.  
(804) 285-3347 (Home), 287-4231 (Off.),  
or doctorlasik@aol.com. 
 

For Sale: Front Runner, 'Fuzzy Logic', 
with trailer, two mains, two jibs, 
asymmetric spinnaker, full cover.  Fast, 
easy to sail, fun boat for racing and 
daysailing, great competition.  Can be seen 
in FBYC small boat lot.  $7000.  Call Jim 
Black at (804) 550-3909 or 
jim@jbcinc.net. 
 

For Sale: Thistle #3236, with trailer.  
Great condition.  2 Mains, 2 Spinnakers  
(1 brand new.)  Located in Richmond. 
$3,200.  Contact Jeff Branflick at 804-852-
1353 or jeff.branflick@capitalone.com  
 

WANTED:  Sunfish Hull. (Rigging not 
needed) Prefer 1995 or newer, but 
will look at others if dry and in good shape 
in Deltaville area. 804-776-9312   email   
rhcsail@oasisonline.com 
 

For Sale: Laser $1595.  New sail (used 
one day) and Seitech launching dolly. 
Email (w) bowiew@atsc.army.mil , 757-
878-3755 or (h) bowiel@mindspring.com , 
804-642-6507 

For Sale:  Laser, white, blue with red 
trim. Seitech dolly. New sail. Blade opti-
mized by Jibe Tech in Portsmouth, RI. 
Laser blade bag. Black diamond carbon 
tiller with Acme carbon tiller extensions. 
Nexus Laser compass with deck plate. 
High performance Laser customized Line 
package. Ready to race to the highest level. 
$3600. Call Alain Vincey, (804) 233-4015, 
after 7pm, or anvincey@mediaone.net. 

For Sale: 2000 Laser, white hull with blue 
stripe, full rig & unused radial rig. Very 
lightly used and in excellent condition, 
with Seitech dolly, cover and blade bag. 
$3700.   Cruisair air conditioner, 
Excellent condition. $300.  2 folding 
Dahon bicycles. Lightly used and in very 
good condition. $250 for both. Call Al 
Smith@ 434-978-4402 or 
saylr@adelphia.net. 
 

Wanted to buy: Used foldable bike for a 
sailboat. Contact Tony Sakowski.  
(804) 285-3347 (Home), 287 4231 (Off),  
or doctorlasik@aol.com. 
 

WANTED:  Partner in J/105 LEGACY. 
Will consider 1/2 equity interest or 
lease/timeshare arrangement. There will be 
five J/105s racing at FBYC this year. 
Here's an opportunity to get in on the best 
big boat racing at the club for 1/2 the price! 
Contact Stuart Burnett, 932-3925 
or srburnet@rmc.com. 
 

For Sale:  J-105 hull #43 (1992).  
Fantastic and fast boat.  Reading for great 
one design racing and cruising.  Two sets 
of sails (new North Sails racing set never 
out of the bags).  Two keels (short for one 
design, long for race weeks and 
overnights).  New bottom.  Dry docked 
since Dec.  Contact Trip Davis (404-307-
7400 or trip.davis@trx.com) 
 

For Sale: Pearson 33’, “Hot Number”, 
’88, Great Shape, V Birth, Aft Birth, Set-
tee-Sleeps 6,  Full Head, Propane 
Stove & Oven, Diesel Yanmar 18, Knot, 
Depth, VHF, Draft 4’, Roller Furling 165 
(4 yr) Full Batten Main (2 yr) 
Dodger (2 yr) Looks Great, Sails Great, 
Call Ric Bauer Office 804-644-0049 
Asking $56K Home 804-769-4293 
 

For Sale: 1984 Jeanneau 37 “Blade 
Runner”, new electronics, sails and run-
ning rigging are in good/excellent condi-
tion.  Ready to race, can easily be con-
verted to cruising  $40,000. (804) 320-
5498. 
 

For Sale:  THE PERFECT SUMMER 
COTTAGE ! Tired of your neighbors? Be 
free to see new sites and new friends every 
weekend. Tie up at a marina or dock and 
plug in or anchor out and generate your 
own power. 42foot Chris Craft, twn eng, 
fiberglass,3 cabins,2 heads, full size fridge, 
electric stove, air-conditioned. 4 chairs in 
cockpit for afternoon cocktails.$70,000  
G W Anderson, (804) 353-8573. 
 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also 
welcome and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Randy Alley: 
 5112  Devonshire Rd. 
 Richmond, VA 23225 
Phone:  (804) 233-0824 
e-mail:  nralley@mediaone.net 
The deadline for The Log is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

For Sale: 1981 RL/81 24FT Cuddy 
Cabin Sailboat.  Fast, Safe, with 
excellent sails - a very nice boat.  New 
cushions and cabin interior.  Six HP 
Johnson with trailer.  $4,500. Phone: 
(804) 776-6851 or (703) 793-0088 or 
MAilsworth@aol.com 
 

For Sale: two Mercury outboards;  
-2.2 Hp  just serviced   $200 
-4Hp, with Forward/Reverse/Neutral,  1 
year old, like new,  used just three times.  
$600.  Call Willard Strickland (804) 
288-4036   email  spelicancay@aol.com 
 

For Rent: Two adjoining Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbor. Available 
connected or separate.  Upstairs 
Waterfront 2 Bdrm with queen and twins 
plus queen Murphy bed in LR.  ($750/
wk) Adjacent 3 Bdrm with queen, 4 
bunks and twins ($850/wk)  Both 
connected ($1500/wk). Lower Rates off 
season.  A/C & CATV.  Transient Slips 
available. Call Noel Clinard (804) 285-
0299 (h) (804) 788-8594 (o) or email 
nclinard@hunton.com 
 

For Sale: John Barber's 2 Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club race scenes from 1985.  
Artist proof # 2/75, "Windward Start" 
with pencil remarque, and artist proof 
#2/75, "Spinnaker Reach" with pencil 
remarque.  Both framed, rare set, mint 
condition - $1575 for the pair. Mark 
Powell (804) 288-1799. 
 

Deliveries: Chesapeake to/from New 
England, Bermuda, or Caribbean.  
Steve Gillispie, USCG Master 50 Ton 
License with Sailing Endorsement. (804) 
740-4029 or SGILLISPIE@aol.com 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
    

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN:FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN:FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN:FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN:    
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


